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Jeremadra Creek to Bimbimbie Road – 
road safety improvements 
Princes Highway Corridor safety and efficiency upgrades program 

Community notification 
June 2025 

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of the lands on which we work 
and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

Transport for NSW is delivering road 
safety improvements on the Princes 
Highway between Jeremadra Creek 
and Bimbimbie Road under the 
Corridor safety and efficiency 
upgrades program. 
The Corridor safety and efficiency upgrades 
program will deliver targeted upgrades on the 
Princes Highway between Sussex Inlet Road and 
Moruya to improve safety on this section of the 
Highway. 

What work are we doing?  
The safety improvements will include: 

• installing a new one-metre-wide 
centreline to connect to the existing wide 
centreline 

• installing new flexible roadside safety 
barriers and upgrading existing barriers 

• widening the road pavement to allow for 
an increased shoulder width and to 
accommodate the widened centreline 

• installing new drainage and concrete kerb 
and guttering.  

What are the benefits of the safety 
improvements? 
Wide centreline 

Replaces the existing centreline with two new 
centrelines spaced one metre apart to increase 
the space between vehicles travelling in opposite 
directions, reducing the risk of head-on crashes. 

Flexible safety barrier 

Helps redirect drivers back into their lane to 
prevent off road crashes, reducing the risk of 
serious injury or death. 

Shoulder widening 

Road shoulders provide an area for broken down 
vehicles to stop and recover, as well as offering 
space for motorists to avoid hazards on the road.  

When and where we’ll be working 
We will be working on the Princes Highway 
between Jeremadra Creek and Bimbimbie Road 
from Monday 16 June to Friday 1 August 2025, 
weather permitting. 
Work will be carried out Monday to Friday 
between 6am and 6pm. 
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Location of work area What will this mean for you? 
During work hours, you may notice: 

• workers and vehicles in the area 

• traffic controllers and signage 

• lane closures and reduced speed limits 

• noise from machinery and equipment. 

Single lane closures, a reduced speed limit of  
40 km/h and stop/slow traffic control will be in 
place while work is under way to ensure the 
safety of road users and workers. 

Motorists are advised to allow up to five minutes’ 
additional travel time, drive to the conditions and 
follow the directions of signs and traffic control.  

Managing our impacts 
We aim to manage our work to minimise impacts 
to traffic, the community and the environment. 

This includes: 

• reducing our noise as much as we can 
• completing the work as quickly as 

possible. 

We thank you for your patience while we carry 
out this necessary work.

 

Contact us 

 

Project Infoline 1800 555 638 

 

 

princeshighway@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

www.transport.nsw.gov.au/princeshighway
cseu 

 

For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 
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